
July 10, 2019 

 

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi    The Honorable Mitch McConnell 

Speaker       Majority Leader  
United States House of Representatives    United States Senate  
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20510 
 
The Honorable Kevin McCarthy     The Honorable Chuck Schumer 

Republican Leader      Democratic Leader 
United States House of Representatives    United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, SC 20510 
 
 

Dear Speaker Pelosi, Leader McConnell, Leader McCarthy, and Leader Schumer:  

As a former members of the Senate Finance Committee who were involved in the passage and 

implementation of the Medicare Part D program, we are writing to offer support for the long-term 

viability of the program and discuss our experiences being part of one of the most successful programs 

in the American health care system.  

Medicare Part D is a remarkably popular and sustainable government program. As the program 

has grown and evolved over the years, participation in Part D has skyrocketed, with more than 43 

million of the 60 million American Medicare beneficiaries opting into this prescription drug benefit. Not 

only is it a well-liked program, but it has proven to be cost-effective, as well. According to the 

Congressional Budget Office, Part D costs have come in to be 45% less than the initial projection period 

of 2004-2013, during the first decade of the program’s implementation. 

Today we have the luxury of taking the Medicare Part D program for granted. Long forgotten are 

the stories about seniors relying on Medicare for health care yet having no access to prescription drug 

coverage.  This fact was astonishing, and we knew that something had to be done. Through many 

legislative battles about how – or even whether – we should create a drug program in Medicare, our 

priorities were always access and beneficiary protections. We are extremely proud to have voted to 

create the Part D program in 2003. 

Now, more than 15 years later, we can see just how impactful this initiative has been in 

expanding access to crucial medications for patients in need. The number of beneficiaries satisfied with 

their Part D coverage remains consistent and strong. Seniors enrolled in Part D enjoy significant choice 

in plans, including many tailored to specific needs or lifestyles, and Part D premiums remain very 

affordable.  

One of the aspects of the program that makes us most proud is that the original Part D 

legislation was a true bipartisan effort. Partisanship and politics should not have a place in providing 

seniors the medical care they need and deserve.  

https://www.kff.org/medicare/issue-brief/medicare-part-d-in-2018-the-latest-on-enrollment-premiums-and-cost-sharing/
https://www.kff.org/medicare/issue-brief/medicare-part-d-in-2018-the-latest-on-enrollment-premiums-and-cost-sharing/
https://www.cbo.gov/sites/default/files/recurringdata/51302-2016-03-medicare.pdf
http://medicaretoday.org/resources/senior-satisfaction-survey/
http://www.cnn.com/2003/ALLPOLITICS/11/25/elec04.medicare/index.html
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